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Autistic Resourced 
Provision (ARP) 

Phase 1 of the building work is now 

complete and we now have the following in use: 

 New children’s toilets on the ground floor 

 New ARP Wash Room 

 EYFS & KS1 Classroom on the top floor 

 New adult and ARP wash room on the top floor 

To mark a differential between the school and the new facilities, 

anything in use by the staff and children of the ARP have 

turquoise coloured doors. The new toilet on the ground floor 

by the entrance is only to be used by children with adult 

supervision. The other new toilets are for everyone. 

In the next few weeks the dining room annex will be in use once 

the sound proofing and flooring is complete. Phase 2 works are 

well underway. This includes starting next week, the children’s 

toilets outside Grasshoppers Classroom. The children in Becca’s 

class will use the toilets on the other side of the hall.  I will be 

publishing an ARP brochure next week to keep you all updated 

on the many developments. 

PARENT CONSULTATIONS   
Next Week Wednesday 27th Nov 

This means Tadpoles, Froglets and 

Ladybirds will be Closed all day and Years 

1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 will  Close at 1pm.  

Please make arrangements for your child/ren to be collected on 

time. There are NO after school clubs including P3. 

Appointments will be until 6:30pm. We have now sent the 

booking link via text and emailing system. Please make sure to 

book your time slot for your meeting with the class teacher to 

discuss your child's progress. If you have any inquiry or difficulty 

with booking please, contact or come to see Ilirjana in the office. 

Some really exciting developments with our building work which have required lots of meetings and decisions but all 

worth it now that things are coming together and taking shape. I can’t wait to show you all what has been happening. 

Things are on schedule and coming on well. Robin 

Christmas! 

Tuesday 3rd December 

Carol Concert at St Marks 6pm 

Tuesday 10th  & Thurs 12th December 

EYFS Christmas Show  2:30pm 

Wednesday 18th December 

Children Christmas Lunch 
If your child/ren are having a packed lunch and you want 

them to have Christmas Lunch, please make sure to 

order it with Lyra in the office. 

Breakfast Club 
We have some spots for children for Breakfast Club. If you are 

interested in using this space, please get in touch with Thomas 

Johnson, email: thomas.johnson@p3charity.org or 07875724758.  

Breakfast Club sessions start at 7:45 am to 9:00am daily which 

costs £3.50 per session. 

For registration and Booking please create an account via https://

p3charity.magicbooking.co.uk 
Reception Admission 2020-2021 

Your child will be due to start primary school in September 

2020 if they were born between 1st September 2015 and 31st 

August 2016. Applications for Reception places opened in 

September 2019. You need to apply by the deadline 

of Wednesday, 15th January 2020. Please follow the link to 

make your application:  

https://www.camden.gov.uk/primary-admissions  

Some exciting news that Danielle has had a baby 

girl called Mabel. Mabel had a tricky start but I 

am pleased to report all is good and Danielle 

and the baby are home and happy.   

Cecil Sharp House Concerts 
This year’s end of term concerts will be performed at Cecil Sharp 

House. We will be singing winter songs and enjoying street dance 

performances.  

The KS1 (Years 1 and 2) will be performing on  

Thursday 5th December at 2:30 pm  

The KS2 will be performing twice on  

Wednesday 11th December: 

 Concert for years 3 and 5 parents will start at 1.15pm 

 Concert for years 4 and 6 parents will start at 2.30pm 

Each family is allocated two tickets  

Tickets cost £3.50 per ticket which will go towards paying the cost 

of the venue. Tania and Amal will be selling tickets for both KS1 and 

KS2 performances in the foyer during Parents Consultation on 

Wednesday 27th. We are limited to a 2 ticket limit. 
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Absence & Attendance 
It’s been quite a slow week again with 93.69% across the school. I know 

there has been a couple of cases of the flu going around which is 

expected at this time of year. As the weather is getting colder, make sure 

your children are layered up in school. 

 

We are officially half way through this half term, so I will update everyone 

on where they are on the score board next week. 

 

Reminder that 100% Day is next week Thursday! All classes that have 

100% attendance on that day will get extra play. Remember, if you’re not 

in next week, your class will not win the prize. 

Team work makes the dream work! 

Stars of the week 

Key Dates 
Wed 27th Nov Parent Consultations Meeting   

EYFS Closed All Day and Y1 – 6 close at 1pm 

Thurs 28th Nov  100% Day! 

Thurs 5th Dec     PM - Key Stage 1 Concert at Cecil  

   Sharp 

Tue 10th Dec   PM – EYFS Christmas Show 

Wed 11th Dec  PM – Key Stage 2 Concert at Cecil 

   Sharp (two performances tbc) 

Thurs 19th Dec  LAST DAY OF TERM—1:30 Finish 

Mon 6th Jan    INSET DAY 

Tues 7th Jan            First Day Spring Term 

Mon 17th to Fri 21st Feb  Half Term 

Fri 3rd April            Last Day of Spring Term 

Mon 20th April    INSET DAY 

Tues 21st April    First Day of Summer Term 

Fri 8th May   MAY DAY 

Mon 25th to Fri 29th May Half Term 

Mon 1st June     INSET DAY 

Tues 21st July     Last Day of Summer Term 

Cycle Training in Y5  
What a wonderful week it has been! Once again, the Year 5 

children who participated in cycle training this week have 

thoroughly enjoyed the experience and have learned invaluable 

life long cycle training skills. I am so proud of the children who 

have taken part! The instructors said "this year's Year 5 

children have been a delight to teach and the behaviour and 

attitude to learning has been outstanding".  

Please be encouraged to continue to do all the amazing active 

travel with your children and where possible cycle, scoot, walk, 

jog to school... leaving those CARS behind! 

Whole School Parent Events 2019-20  
Every Friday soft start - parent drop ins. Parent Liaison at 3:15pm on the allocated day of your child’s class teacher 


